
Our Children’s Council 2024/25 

 
Minutes of Meeting – 5th November 2024 

 
 
Present: All Councillors, Mr Alcock and Mrs Tams 

 
Welcome: 

 
Mr Alcock welcomed all councillors and discussed the rules of the meeting such as raising your hand 
before speaking, listening to others and not talking over others so that everyone’s opinions and ideas 

can be heard and discussed. 
 

Discussion Point Outcome 

The British Legion Poppy Appeal • Mrs Tams has created a rota for the Children’s Councillors 

to have the opportunity to sell items for The British Legion 
Poppy Appeal. These will be on sale on the playground at 

break times each day. 

Children in Need • Fundraising efforts for Children in Need were discussed, 

Non Uniform (Sporty or Spotty) & Bring in a teddy. 
Parents will be signposted to the National fundraising 
campaign rather than sending money into school. 

Suggestion Boxes • The councillors were reminded about the suggestion boxes 
in every classroom. These boxes are for the children to 

add ideas & suggestions of how they think the Academy 
could improve. 

Safety in school/Safeguarding • All members feel safe in school. However it was noted that 
there have been occasions whereby some children have 

been acting silly in the toilets & some have been littering. 

AOB • None. 

 
The next meeting will take place on 19th November 2024. 
 

To do: 
 

Remember/Remind other Children’s Council members to have an early lunch and attend meetings 
every Wednesday at 12:30pm. 

Tell your class about The Poppy Appeal. 

Tell your class about Children in Need. 

Tell your class about the suggestion boxes. 

 


